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Dear Parents/Carers,  

Summer Fair 

Our summer fair this year was one of our best ever. It was fantastic weather and we had a 
huge turnout. We would like to thank all of the parents/carers who turned up on the day 
to help set up, clean up and all of the fun stuff in between. An extra special thank you to 
Lucy and her PSA team who started all of their hard preparation work weeks ago. A special 
thank you also to those who made generous donations including David’s Meats and Dorito 
our local masseuse to name just a few.  

 

Trips  

Last Wednesday, Year 6 took part in the Urban Nature 
Project, which is led by the Natural History Museum. As 
you may be aware, wildlife is in trouble in the UK for a 
variety of reasons. The aim of this project is to monitor 
how biodiversity is changing in cities and towns, in order to 
better understand and protect the nature around us. 

Throughout the trip, the children were required to use 
their knowledge of different species and their skills of classification. They devised an 
investigation to answer the question, ‘What is the impact of human activity on biodiversity 
in Hyde Park?’ Using a quadrat, they compared and contrasted the biodiversity of the 
parade ground and the meadow within the park. Once the data was collected, they 
presented their result in the form of a human bar graph. As always, the children were 
beautifully behaved- a real pleasure to work alongside! You can see some photos by 
clicking here.  

On Thursday, both of our Year 1 classes set off, very 
excited, for their trip to London Zoo. They saw tigers, 
lions, reptiles, monkeys, komodo dragons, butterflies, 
penguins and many more amazing creatures! 
Additionally, they learned about where different animals 
live in the world; the characteristics of their habitats; and 
what different animals eat. The children’s behaviour was 
fantastic and their enthusiasm was infectious! Well done 

Year 1- What a fantastic day we had! You can see some photos by clicking here 

 

Sports Day 

Both our Infant and Junior Sports Days were a super 
success this year. We had: great weather; happy 
children and many parents and carers attending to 
support, watch and even participate in their own 
races! Thank you to those parents and carers who 
gave their time to support activities on the field, as 
well as walking to and from the event.  Well done to 
Adam and Rhiannon from Rose Academy for their brilliant organisation and wonderful 
enthusiasm on the days.  You can see some photos by clicking here. 

South Harringay School  

Art  

In art year 2 have been to prac-
tising their sculptural skills by 
making clay tiles. They created the 
patterns using different objects, 
like Lego. After waiting for the 
clay to dry, they delicately painted 
them. You can see some photos 
here.  

You may remember, back in 
March, we encouraged children to 
enter the Young Artist Summer 
Show 2023: an art competition 
organised by the Royal Academy 
of Arts. Children were free to ex-
press themselves creatively, using 
any medium they wished, such as 
drawing, photographs, sculpture 
or any other installation. We are 
thrilled to share that three of our 
pupils: Euan (5 Magnolia); Sofi (4 
Poplar); and Billy (Red Class) have 
been accepted into the Young 
Artists' Summer Show 2023 online 
exhibition. Please take a moment 
to visit the Young Artists’ Summer 
Show 2023, which launches online 
on Tuesday 18 July, where you will 
be able the children’s fantastic 
artwork. Well done Euan, Billy and 
Sofi!  

You can view a picture of Euan’s 
artwork, entitled, ‘We Are All 
Different’, by clicking here 

Sports  

On Wednesday 28th June, our Netball team travelled to Belmont School to play a three-way tournament against Belmont and 
Chestnuts. It was our first netball match since the start of the year, however the training throughout the year definitely paid 
off! From the off, our team played some fantastic netball with lots of energy and professional aggression-setting up and scor-
ing some great chances! We managed to beat both Belmont and Chestnuts to win the tournament. A special mention to Laila 
who despite being the only year 5, was voted player of the tournament. 
Well done Laila, Lola, Red, Georgie, Margot, Scout, Lily and Florrie- you have done us proud!  
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Pupil Places 

We do have a number of places in some of our classes which are keen to fill. Our current year 4 classes have the most spaces. If you 
know of any families with children of year 4 age looking for an excellent school , we would gladly welcome them. We are always 
happy to provide prospective families with a tour of the school and we can then sign post them to Haringey who handle the admis-
sions process.  

Friends of South Harringay News 

Record breaking funds made at the Summer Fair  

 The Summer Fair was buzzing! It's as if the whole of Harringay turned out to enjoy the day. The big news is we raised over £9,000. 
WOW! All your effort and donations will be spent improving the school.  

 We have a LOT of thank yous, so here goes. Thank you to; 

- parents who volunteered in any way, from bringing donations, manning stalls, to helping set up or tidy up on the day. You're help 
is hugely appreciated. The fair couldn't run without parents like YOU! 

- Goodness Brewery for donating the delicious craft beer (which we enjoyed too much)  

- David's Meat who donated the delicious bbq food and to head chef Joel (from Daddy Donkey Mexican Grill)  

- The Salisbury for donating the Pimms 

- Dorito's Massages (very welcome respite) 

- all our raffle prize givers (made a lot of parents happy) 

- Winkworth for being our main sponsor  

- teachers for supporting us on the day and for getting soaked in the stocks  

- PSA team for all their efforts 

- and in case I forgot anyone,  thank you! 

Every summer, yr2 and yr6 are treated to a special end of year disco. Both discos will have a beach theme this year. The discos are 
a rite of passage as yr2 wave goodbye to infants and yr6 bid farewell to South Harringay . If you would like to help with hosting 
either disco please email psa@friendsofsouthharringay.org  

 

 

Our mathlete for last week: Joshua Yellow class  5730 points  

   Our mathletics class last week: 5 Elm     

 

Our mathlete for this week: Karolinny 4 Cherry 1770 Points  

Our mathletics class this week: Yellow class 

 

   

 

Our star readers for last week:  Olive 3 Willow         Our star readers for this week: Melissa & Angelos 3W  

             Joseph 4 Cherry                                               Karolinny 4 Cherry 

             Benjamin 5 Elm                  Euan 5 Magnolia 

             Dominic 6 Maple                      George 6 Acer                      

Quiz master class: 4 Cherry          Quiz master class: 3 Acacia   
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Monday 3 July– 5 Magnolia trip to The Natural History Museum  

Wednesday 5 July– SCHOOL CLOSED DUE TO STRIKE ACTION 

Friday 7 July– SCHOOL CLOSED DUE TO STRIKE ACTION 

Monday 10 July- 5 Elm trip to The Natural History Museum  

Monday 10 July– Year 4 instrument concert at Alexandra palace  

Wednesday 12 July-  Year 4 trip to The Natural History Museum  

Thursday 13 July– Year 2 Disco (more information to follow) 

Friday 14 July– Year 2 trip to Horniman Museum and  Gardens (letter to follow) 

Friday 14 July–  Year 6 Disco (more information to follow) 

Monday 17 July—Friday 21 July– Year 6 residential trip to Pendarren House 

Tuesday 18 July– Year 2 performance for Red class parents 

Wednesday 19 July– Year 2 performance for Yellow class parents 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 


